Lewisham NCT Branch Committee Meeting: 11th January 2011

Held in Forest Hill

 

Present: Maja Hilton (treasurer), Jane Toussaint (branch coordinator), Daniela Wood (MSLC rep), Jessica Ormerod (branch coordinator), Jessica Figueras (BFC student, regional campaigns rep), Ben Whitaker (SE London Dads and website), Kate Platonova (newsletter advertising coordinator), Annie Wasdell (Antenatal teacher), Aliya Porter (NPS New Cross & Deptford, Bumps & Babies group coordinator), Jill Gettrup (membership secretary), Sarah Heward (New Addition coordinator and NPS Lee & Hither Green).

 1. Bumps and Babies group, New Cross; and Local Assembly grant award
Aliya Porter has set up and will be running Lewisham NCT’s first Bumps and Babies group, which starts 12th Jan 2010 at the Waldron Health Centre in New Cross. Congratulations and thanks to Aliya for getting this underway. It is the first time the branch has run a group in a community setting, so a very positive move. 
The branch has been awarded a £1,200 grant from the New Cross Assembly which will fund the setting up of the New Cross Bumps & Babies group, and also some courses for new parents (first aid, nutrition, baby massage, NCT postnatal), and publicity material. 

We would like to encourage other areas in the borough to start their own community- based groups. We shall look at other local grant options.

2. Annual Members Meeting (24 November 2010): 

Thanks to all who came along. It was a very successful and enjoyable evening.  Some photos from the evening are on the website here:
http://www.nct.org.uk/in-your-area/lewisham/volunteers/lewisham-branch-meetings

3. Events: 

Baby Led Weaning event (19 January, Blackheath) is fully booked with a waiting list.

Back to Work evening (with Simply Childcare) in Forest Hill was very popular. Philippa Tucker is planning another event, this time held in the daytime, perhaps looking more at the emotional aspects of going back to work as well as childcare. Having other mums there who had already been back to work was really helpful. The committee felt this would be a good event to continue and expand. 
We discussed holding a series of similar evening events as facilitated discussions, possibly asking local speakers to contribute. We would like to look into finding a grant for this. Subjects could include: PND, Relationships, full-time parent issues, CV refresher course.

4. Volunteer Team update: 

At the moment we have around 30 volunteers in the team (not including helpers at Nearly New Sales and open house hosts and event helpers).

Blackheath Area Rep and New Parent Support roles are still vacant.  

MSLC (Maternity Services Liaison Committee): good representation on Lewisham committee (Michele Mcclaren, Daniela Wood and Jessica Ormerod), Kings Committee (Annie Wasdell and Louie Matthews), St Thomas’ committee (Annie Wasdell)

E-group volunteer needed - Jessica F offered to help reorganise Facebook group into a page, and to have a look at the Yahoo group.

Jessica F. has received training that enables her to do foundation training for volunteers. She will organise a foundation training event for the branch, possibly with Greenwich or another local branch too.

Sarah Heward has taken on the role of Lee & Hither Green New Parent Support as well as Newsletter Editor.
The Branch Secretary role is still vacant.
5. South East London Dads group:

Plans to spend their Co-op grant – classes on food, nutrition, and a party to recruit more dads. Annie will get in touch with Benjamin to have closer contact with her antenatal ‘partners only session’ and to publicise SE London dads to her groups.

6. Antenatal Classes. 
Annie reported that her new New Cross classes had been difficult to fill and she has had to do a lot of publicity. Whilst there are lots of expectant/new parents in the area, they don’t always choose their most local class. 
The antenatal classes in Catford will no longer be running due to lack of bookings, however the new Forest Hill antenatal classes are booking up very well.

The new Postnatal Classes in Brockley are starting to book up well.

The meeting discussed other ways to promote antenatal classes including putting a leaflet into midwife packs – Jessica and Daniela to invesigate further via Lewisham MSLC.

 7. Newsletter:

Next sumbission deadline for Spring issue (21st Jan) to move to 24th Jan to give people an extra weekend before submission. 

Theme will be ‘Playtime’. An article on birthday parties was suggested. A variety of stories and articles is needed, some personal, some lighter, with topics for various parenting stages (e.g. birth, babies, toddlers).
Jessica O will contribute birth story.
We shall include a ‘cradle roll’ of new babies announcements.
 8. Nearly New Sale: 

The Nearly New Sale team need to schedule the date for the next sale, probably in March, but are looking for a new venue. Any suggestions for venues welcomed (large hall, with buggy access and easy transport links and/or car parking and a kitchen/café area).
The November sale was very successful - we raised £1800 –  in fact may have been too busy with some buyers leaving early.
9. Finance report: 

Maja Hilton proposed James Mewis as Deputy Treasurer, this was seconded by Jane Toussaint. The Committee elected him to the committee. There were no votes against. James will now be made an authorised signatory. As James is married to Jessica Ormerod (branch joint coordinator) she will cease to be an authorised signatory on the branch account.

10. Advertising in the newsletter

Feedback from Kate. She asked for advert guidelines from the newsletter team.

She reported a few changes including a request for a discount from one advertiser, which the committee refused. We are not able to offer discounts as our rates are already very competitive, and fund the production and distribution of the newsletter. 

Rates have had to be increased due to the January VAT increase.
Overall bookings are going well.
11. Any Other Business

Aliya Porter reported back to the committee an offer from Lewisham’s Healthy Walking team to train NCT members as Healthy Walking trainers able to run buggy walks for parents. The training will take place at Ladywell Childrens Centre on 31 Jan and 7 Feb. We can also possibly set up our own training date. Jane to circulate details to the volunteer team.
Next meeting date: Wednesday 2 March 2011
